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The October General meeting will be held at 

the Club Field 10AM, Saturday Oct. 16th. 

Watch the WDA web page for any  

changes. wdarc.org 

Flying is closed during the meeting.   

 
Prez Sez    Forrest Barton 

Merco Make Over   Rich Geertson 

Modeler's Corner   Chris Dellinger 

Blast from the past…   WDA Newsletter, Oct. ’81 

Upcoming Events 

Afternoon everyone,  Have had quite a bit going on for the club over the last month. 
 
The make-up weekend for Wings of Victory was a great success; lots of activity around the field for the weekend 
with a lot of nice aircraft.  Was great to finally see Rich’s Skyrocket at the field after watching the build in the news-
letter. 
 
The Heli Scale Masters went off well from what I understand.  I was unable to make it out, but again I heard that our 
own Mike O’Kane was able to get his long awaited Vario Models Notar project in the air. 
 
Next up was the Pattern Contest and the Meet and Meat control line pattern contest at the field.  I heard both went 
well with decent participation.  Due to the water shortage at the field it looks this will be the only control line contest 
for the year. 
 
Last but certainly not least this past weekend was the fall Lake Minden Float Fly.  Randy did a wonderful job hosting 
the event and the weather was absolutely spectacular for the weekend.  I was able to test fly two aircraft for the 
weekend.  First was a small Seawind foamy park flyer, that didn’t go so well.  The other was my “Black Cat” PBY 
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Catalina.  This was a complete make-over kit bash from the Great Planes Electrify PBY.  It flew wonderful, the first 
couple flights it was a bit underpowered.  I was running a couple 3 blade Master Airscrew propellers that were very 
scale looking.  For flight 3 I did a prop change to a couple 2 blade large blade electric props.  Just changing props 
brought an estimated additional 20% thrust to the plane.  This made a huge difference in being able to now cruise at 
a lower power setting.  Making it safer with some power in reserve and extending flight times.  I flew another 3 flights 
with those props and the flying boat was so much fun flying around at slow scale speeds and performing really nice 
touch and goes off the water with that boat hull.  Great fun—can’t wait for next year. 
 
Back to club business... we have opened up nominations for club officers.  We have all four officers up and it looks 
like two board positions this year.  If you or someone you know has an interest in being part of the club management 
please feel free to nominate them at a club meeting between now and the end of the year.  If you have questions on 
what a position entails, please let me know and I can shed some light on that as well. 
 
We have the next club meeting at the field on October 16th at 10am.  As discussed above we will have nominations 
open again.  We will also be talking about the next club work party that will be at the field on Oct 23rd.  Remember 
gentlemen that points are in affect again this year and we 
are running out of opportunities to earn those points.  So 
please come out and support the efforts we have going 
on.  At the meeting we will set priorities for the work party 
this month.  So if you have projects to propose that you 
would like to see done, the meeting is the place to bring that 
up.  Then all hands available for the Oct work party that can 
make it.  I am sure we will have some fall/winter prep items. 
 
Please everyone continue to be considerate of others 
around you and their 6ft personal space.  We all have differ-
ent feelings and comfort levels when it comes to Covid. 
 
I know I mentioned it last month but I think it bears mention-
ing again:  Please be careful around the site due to how dry 
things are.  Be aware when you are flying and super aware 
if you happen to have an accident.  With a little luck we will 
start to see weather and get some rain on the field in the 
next 30-60days. 
 
As always if anyone has questions or concerns please let 
me know. 
I look forward to seeing you all around the field, Forrest 
  

There were no Meeting Minutes submitted this month. 

Merco Make Over 
Many of you know I collect engines. I gravitate towards American and 

British made engines, many of which I lusted over as a kid. One of my  
favorite engine past times (besides running them) is finding “diamonds in 

the rough” 
… neglected 
engines 

with lots of 
restoration 
potential. 
Such was 
the case 

with this 
Merco .49. 

Rich  
Geertson 

Before 

After 
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Last month, Rich Geertson, Editor in Chief, talked about 

an issue with the Robart air tank spinning inside his air-

craft, while in flight, and squeezing off the air supply to 

the retracts.  He was surprised by this, but even more sur-

prised that most of us were aware of the threat and he had 

never heard of it?  

That led to a conversation about other potential retract 

problems which can be prevented with some additional planning and forethought. 

I mentioned the loosening of the retract valve as another potential in-flight ‘emergency’ and setting up the retracts in 

such a way as to prevent bad things from happening, versus just annoying things. 

Different ways of setting up the retract valve, can in fact lead to very different results if things go bad... 

The Robart retract valve is held in place with a large thin nut, sometimes a knurled nut.  These have been known to 

come loose over time.  We’ve all seen it, warbird takes off, gear come up and then time to extend the gear and noth-

ing!  Multiple attempts to extend the gear ends up in a gear-up landing.  After removing the wing, there is the valve, 

dangling, moving back and forth but no movement on the inner slider part of the valve. 

There is an easy solution.  Set up air 

lines on the valve such that the retract 

function is a Pull action versus a Push 

function.  Let me explain: 

 

During the takeoff, if the retract is a pull 

function, when the gear is up, the valve 

is pulled against the mounting bracket.  

During the flight, the nut comes loose, 

and then the servo has to push the valve 

to extend the gear.  But with the nut 

loose, instead of the inner/slider portion of the 

valve moving and actuating gear down, the 

whole valve assembly moves.  

If you set the valve to Push to retract, then if/

when the nut comes loose, you will be pulling 

the valve to extend the gear and the inner por-

tion will work, even with the nut com-

pletely unscrewed.  You won’t be aware 

of anything wrong until the next flight 

and try to retract the gear and they 

won’t come up.   

The same malfunction, but with a  

little planning, a much better result! 

 

Happy Landings!   Chris Dellinger 

Normal 

Nut Pull 

Nut Push 
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Flight instructors: 

 John Eaton     (530) 681-5316                             
johneaton@sbcglobal.net 

 Carlos Reyes    (650) 243-8894            
carsii@hotmail.com 

 
Jet Turbine Instructors 

 OPEN 
 

Multi-rotor Drones 
 Keith Young  (530) 848-3666 

 
Helicopter Instructor (Only): 
 

 OPEN 
 

Woodland/Davis Aeromodelers 
c/o Richard geertson  
800 collier dr. 
dixon, CA 95620 

WDA website  
www.wdarc.org         

Membership 
   John Eaton (530) 681-5316               goldeneramodel.com  
 
Safety Officer 
   Jonathan Stemen (916) 666-2868           Jon@radialaviation.com 
 
Field Maintenance 
   Art Williams  
 
Points 
   Stein Buer (916) 850-9457      steinbuer@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter  Editor 
   Richard Geertson  (707) 693-9537           geertson@sbcglobal.net 
 
Web 
   Kerry Roberson   (661) 978-1992          flybaby1569@gmail.com  
 
Club Advocacy 
    Lou Fox   (530) 753-9331         loujfox@yahoo.com 
 
SNACK SHACK 
    Ben Ponzo (916) 947-7468             bbponz@sbcglobal.net 

Woodland Davis Aeromodelers 
42875 County Rd.  29 

Davis, CA 

 

President Forrest Barton 

(530) 662-6324 cbarton328@aol.com 

 

Vice President Jeff Lovitt   

(530 304-4780) jlovitt@sbcglobal.net 

 

Treasurer John Eaton  

(530) 681-5316 johneaton@sbcglobal.net 

 

Secretary Mike O'Kane              

(530) 796-4377   micharlokane@gmail.com 

 

Board members:     
Doug Barton (530) 662-6469 

  controlinedoug@aol.com 

 

Chris Dellinger  (707) 446-9647 

  cdellin@sbcglobal.net 

 

Keith Young  (530) 848-3666 

  k_young52@yahoo.com 

 

Danny Winters (916) 342-0679 

  win51@comcast.net  

 

OPEN Board position 
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